STATE OF WASHINGTON

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS

3rd Floor, 2420 Bristol Ct. SW = P.O. Box 42489 * Olympia, Washington 98504-2489

206) 753-6403
April 28, 1994

Re: Docket No. TG-940411 (King County vs. Eastside Disposal)
Change in company prefiling deadline to May 16

TO ALL PARTIES:

King County has requested continuance of the prehearing
conference scheduled for May 9, and a delay of the deadline for
prefiling its testimony and exhibits. King County has requested
a continuance on the basis that its expert witness is out of town
for two weeks. After consultation with other parties, King
County proposes a date of May 31.

The Commission’s May calendar is extremely congested. The
Commissioners are not available May 31, and few other May dates
are available.

It does not appear that King County’s expert witness is necessary
to the prehearing conference. It is important that this
complaint be heard in a timely manner. The Commission therefore
denies the request to change the date of prehearing conference.

The Commission will grant a one-week delay in the deadline for
prefiling King County’s testimony and exhibits, to allow King
County additional time for preparation of its case. King
County’s prefiled testimony and exhibits must be filed on or
before May 16, 1994.

The prehearing conference will be held as scheduled on May 9 at
1:30 p.m.

Sincerely,

Alice L. Haenle
Administrative Law Judge

ALH/cd

cc: Mary F. Perry and Kathryn A. Killinger
Elizabeth Thomas
Anne E. Egeler
Robert F. Manifold
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